
 

   

ANZAC Day 
Our school has an important legacy to past 
ex-service personnel, with the original intent 
of the former Kadina ‘Memorial’ High School 
recognising their sacrifice during war times.  
It’s a strong culture within our school today 
and one which I’m keen to continue. 
 

I thank students, families and staff who 
attended ANZAC Day services and the Year 
12’s who made the annual pilgrimage to 
Melbourne’s Shrine of Remembrance. 
 

I recently received an email from a 
community member who wrote to 
congratulate two of our students, Senior 
School Captain Eric Metcalf and Vice Captain 
Brooke Dayman, for their words at Kadina’s 
Dawn Service. These two young adults 
represented the school proudly and showed 
the ANZAC spirit is still strong within our 
youth. 
 

From the Principal’s Desk: 
Mr Alistair Williams 
 
Hello and welcome to Term 2 and a new 
chapter for Kadina Memorial School as I 
begin my tenure as Principal. 
 
Kadina Memorial is a strong and positive 
educational site and after having been at 
the school for a little over a week, I have 
already recognised how fortunate we are to 
have so many wonderful members of staff 
working together to help students achieve 
their best. As the Principal chosen to lead 
the school I feel truly privileged to have 
such a strong team behind me.  
 
I would once again like to acknowledge and 
thank Debbie Terrett for her tireless work 
over the past five terms as Principal, she has 
been an excellent leader and I thoroughly 
look forward to working with her. 
 
I’ve also had an opportunity to talk to 
students during sub school assemblies and I 
will get to know individual students during 
the term. 
 
I enjoyed meeting many parents at a ‘Meet 
the Principal’ morning tea on Tuesday and I 
hope to meet many more as my young 
family settles into life on Yorke Peninsula. 

 

REMINDER:  Early Closure Day 
 

Tuesday 15 May 2018, 2:20pm 
 

Buses depart at 2:30pm 
 
Teaching staff will be attending 
Network Learning Groups across the 
NY Partnership. 



 

 

Principal’s Report Continued: 
 

Why NAPLAN is important 
Whilst recently in the news NAPLAN has been criticised 
by some, as a school it can be used as a valuable data set 
by which school improvement can be driven. In the past 
schools have closely analysed the results to see which 
educational processes are working and which are not, 
allowing for many practices within the school to change 
for the better. Further to this, with each child gaining 
their own report, teachers and parents can see which 
areas the child may need to improve, enabling a teacher 
to tailor their program to suit this need.  
 

It is therefore vital to recognise that the value of this data 
is increased when every student undertakes the testing 
process and attempts to complete it to the best of their 
ability. I therefore seek your support in helping the 
school to be able to gather the best possible data set that 
we can. Simple ideas such as talking positively about 
NAPLAN at home and encouraging your child to do their 
best will further enhance the authenticity of the results 
and help the school to be able to move further on its 
improvement journey.  
 

Whilst NAPLAN can be daunting for both students and 
parents, every attempt is made to ensure students are 
comfortable and confident. 
 
Term 2 Staffing 
My appointment as Principal and a number of staff on 
Long Service Leave (LSL) has meant we welcome new 
staff to our team as well as a few role changes. 
Below is our leadership team. 
 
Principal:   Alistair Williams 
 
Deputy Principal/  Debbie Terrett 
Head of R-6  
 
Assistant Principal/  Verity Williams 
Head of Senior 
 
Assistant Principal/  Erin Schneider (Term 2) 
FLO/FLEX, Daily Operations Chris Morrison 
 
Assistant Principal/  Tarryn Germein  
Head of Middle School  Leanne Wait (Week 1-3) 
 
While Ms Schneider is Assistant Principal, Patrick Keane 
has stepped into the VET Coordinator role. 
 

We also welcome Alicia Priestley to the Middle and 
Senior world, Fiona Anderson in Home Economics and 
Darren Simpson to the Maths Faculty.  
 

Ms Nikki Crickmay will teach one day per week in BR1 
(6KW). Raelene Stutley will teach Primary HASS classes 
while Sue Stanley is on LSL in Weeks 2-4.  

Service Awards 
Congratulations to Middle and Senior school teachers 
Floyd Weissmann and Luke Wood for 10 years of 
service working in the Department.  Colleagues 
acknowledged their achievement at a recent staff 
morning tea. 
 

 
Above, Debbie Terrett with Floyd Weissmann. 

 

 
Above, Debbie Terrett with Luke Wood. 

 
Staff Retirement 
Staff celebrated with Permanent Relief Teacher (PRT) 
Garry Pamment his retirement from the teaching 
profession recently.  It was acknowledged Garry often 
‘stepped in’ to classes during difficult times for both 
students and staff.  Garry is well-known in the district, 
having set up a TRT Hub group for colleagues, and being 
a local PRT for almost two decades.   We wish Garry 
well in his retirement and hear gardening is at the top 
of his agenda! 
 

 
Above, Debbie Terrett, Garry Pamment and Tarryn 
Germein during Garry’s farewell celebrations. 
 
 



 

 

Belonging to Kadina Memorial  
School communities thrive if there’s a strong sense of 
belonging, a shared history and a ‘bigger picture’ of 
participating in community and school events. 
I’ve dedicated this page to just a few examples of where 
this has been evident recently. 
 

Governing Council Update 
Budget: Governing Council met in the final week of Term 
1 to discuss and approve the school budget. Finance 
representative Mark Northcott provided a detailed and 
thorough explanation of the structure of a school budget 
and the actualities of the Kadina Memorial School budget. 
Photos:  As school photos had also been distributed 
during the week Governing Council discussed the need to 
evaluate the process with the new company based on 
family feedback. 
A drop of Red: YP may be well-known for its grain crops 
but Kadina Memorial’s viticulture and horticulture 
program has proven to be a success producing a red wine.  
Members had an opportunity to sample last year’s 
vintage which proved to be a pleasant drop!  Thanks to 
Stephen Nelson, Head of Science and Agriculture, for 
sharing the results of student learning from the vineyard, 
the fermentation process to marketing. 
The next Governing Council meeting will be held on 
Wednesday 23 May, in the Hospitality Centre, 7pm. 
 

 
Above, Governing Council members recently. 
 

Watch this space! NRW 

 
Students, volunteers and staff have been busy creating 
another whole school National Reconciliation Week 
(NRW) project. 
 

It’s a mammoth job but under the guidance of Art teacher 
Karen George and Aboriginal Education Teacher Janine 
McKay we are sure it’s going to be spectacular. 
 

Families are invited to our NRW Assembly on Monday 28 
May, near the flagpoles, 10:15am. 

Parents and Friends 

 
Library staff are busy cataloguing a big delivery of 
Woolworths Earn and Learn resources.  The stickers 
were collected, collated and coordinated by Parents and 
Friends (formerly Parent Club).  Everyone is welcome to 
the P&F’s Annual General Meeting on Wednesday 6 
June, in the staffroom, 7:30pm. 
 

Meet the Principal 
My passion is education and students’ unlimited 
potential.  I’ve enjoyed meeting ‘hundreds’ of students 
during the past two weeks. 
 

 
One of my greatest joys is sharing student work.  
 

 
Thank you to everyone who has made the first two 
weeks at Kadina Memorial busy but enjoyable. 
 
Alistair Williams 
Principal 



 

Sub School News 

 

R-6 Corner 
It’s great to return to lead the learning of all in the R-6 
world.  Many thanks to Tarryn Germein and Zelly Ritter 
for their leadership, positive approach and attention to 
detail in my absence.  
The Premier's Reading Challenge is a literacy engagement 
program, introduced in 2004, to improve literacy levels by 
encouraging students to read more books. The Challenge 
requires students to read 12 books between now and 
early September.  
Our launch on Tuesday was a wonderful celebration of 
books, sharing and committing to achieving a goal. 
Learning to read is like learning to ride a bike or learning 
to swim: you need to be on a bike or in the water to do 
this. To learn to read and improve as a reader, reading 
regularly a variety of texts is critical. The infographic 
below details this clearly.  
As a family never under estimate the time you spend 
encouraging daily reading, talking about books read, visits 
to the library, discussions around the tea table, 
conversations whilst travelling about signs, maps, 
destinations etc as these regular interactions have a 
massive effect for your child’s reading skills development 
and their positive attitude to reading.  
 
 
 
Debbie Terrett 
Head of R 6 
Deputy Principal 
 

 

Unit News 
This term our integrated theme is Animals. During the 
course of the term we will be looking at Pets and Farm 
Animals in Weeks 1-5, and Wild Animals in Weeks 6-10. 
We are looking at the possibility of having an excursion 
to a farm later in the term, students caring for a pet in 
the classroom, as well as visiting the animals at our 
school Agriculture Centre. The students have already 
begun to read stories about animals as part of the 
literacy program and made animals in Art and Craft 
lessons. 
 
A highlight of Tuesday afternoons for the remainder of 
the year will be the Students with Disabilities Extended 
Water Safety swimming lessons. This has been a long 
time coming but has definitely been worth the wait. The 
students always look forward to these lessons and 
thoroughly enjoy the time they can spend in the pool.  
 
The majority of the younger students are able to have 
1:1 instruction time which gives them lots of 
opportunity to focus on improving their confidence and 
gain valuable water safety skills. It is great to see the 
improvement each week of the students moving away 
from the edge of the pool and venturing further out into 
the middle as they gain trust in their instructor.  
 
We are very grateful for the work that Debbie Terrett, 
Leanne Wait, Simone Mercer and Carol Saunders have 
put into making these lessons possible, and the four 
instructors who make themselves available each 
Tuesday to teach our students the skills necessary for 
them to be more confident in the water. 
 
Sandy Mumford 
Unit Coordinator 

 

 



 

 

Middle School 
Welcome back, Term 2 here we go. This term Tarryn 
Germein is on leave for the first three weeks. I have 
enjoyed working more closely with the Middle School 
team and students to start this term.  
 

It is a busy start with NAPLAN, knockout sport and a range 
of key visitors engaging with students and teachers.  
 

NAPLAN will be held next week for Year 7 and 9 students. 
Please see below for the following key dates. If you wish 
to have your chid exempt from NAPLAN please talk to 
myself, Year Level Managers or teachers about this 
decision.  
 

NAPLAN Timetable  
Tuesday 15th May: Language & Writing 
Wednesday 16th May: Reading 
Thursday 17th May: Numeracy 
 

Have a fantastic Term 2. 
 
Leanne Wait 
Head of Middle School 
 
STEM Connection Day 
On Wednesday 4 April the Kadina Memorial School STEM 
team went on a field trip to a STEM connection day in 
Clare. When we got there we were welcomed by Brenton 
Wilson and Erin Matthews who hosted the event. First we 
discussed what STEM is, what it means to us and how it 
impacts on us all. The most enjoyable activities were 
hands-on.  In one exercise were given a bunch of items 
and to make a water filtration system.  We built a 
mechanism to propel a ping pong ball more than two 
metres during another activity. We only had limited 
supplies and some of the supplies were to “throw us off”. 
We achieved our goal by cutting a hole in the bottom of a 
big plastic cup, cutting up half the balloon and stretching 
it on to the end of the cup. We placed the ping pong ball 
in the cup and slingshot the ball where it made it past the 
two metre line. We finished off the day feeling very 
enthused to start learning STEM. 
 

Alexis Wibrow and Brooklyn March  
 

 

Senior School 
A shed in the school’s agricultural precinct was 
converted into a dynamic learning space becoming 
known as the Agricultural Research Centre (ARC) during 
the school holidays. 
 
Some of the school’s sheep were shorn in the ARC last 
week as part of a Stage 2 Design Investigation into the 
effect of shearing on a lamb feedlot. 
 
Year 12 student Nathan Jones, who has attended 
shearing school, demonstrated his shearing skills. 
 
Students are investigating if the shorn wethers gain 
weight in a feedlot experiment compared to the fully 
fleeced wethers. 
 

 
Above, Nathan and Year 11 students take a closer look 
at the hand-piece. 
 

 
Nathan shearing the first of about 10 wethers!  
 
 



 

Yorke Emerging Leaders  

Two Kadina Memorial School staff members Bridget Johns and Hannah Dayman, who are supporting the Linking 
Learning Locally (LLL) project, have been selected to be part of the 2018 Yorke Emerging Leaders (YEL) Program.  
The YEL Program has been designed to develop 16 local people to become leaders of tomorrow.  
The program includes workshops, networking events, mentoring and community projects. 
Bridget, who is the Linking Learning Locally Project Manager, said a key reason they were interested in completing the 
program was to meet and build relationships with other community members from across the Yorke Peninsula.  
‘We have completed two days of workshops and have already made new contacts with community members passionate 
about creating positive change which will support our Linking Learning Locally project,’ she said. 
The LLL project aims to support the social and emotional wellbeing of Middle School Students by linking them with 
mentoring and volunteering opportunities to enable positive experiences and connections with the wider community. 
LLL has received a $4,000 grant for a project involving “wheels” (bikes, scooters etc) and “art” (painting up to 13 stobie 
poles in front of the school) and 4 students are part of the Yorke Environmental Leaders Program.  
Bridget said they were looking for more opportunities to provide students a sense of belonging, connection and purpose. 

• Do you volunteer in any community groups or organisations in the Copper Coast that might like to be involved? 
• Do you know of any community minded local businesses that could be interested in having students volunteer 

in their business (with the support of Hannah Dayman)? 
• Do you know someone who could be a community mentor to students? 
• Do you have any ideas for community projects students could work on? 
• Have you taken any photos of cool things in your travels that could be a project students could work on?. 

 
Please share any ideas you have by contacting Bridget and Hannah on 8821 0100. 
 

 
Above, Bridget Johns, Copper Coast Council Deputy Mayor Roslyn Talbot who launched the YEL Program and Hannah 
Dayman.  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DIARY DATES 
 

Advance notice of known 
dates  

 
What?   Tabor University 
Excursion 
Who?  Year 11 & 12 
When?   Week 3 Friday 18 
May 
Where?  Adelaide 
 
 
What?   Youth Orchestra 
Who?  Jazz Band 
When?   Sunday 27 May 
Where?  Jazz Band opening 
concert at 2pm, Baptist 
Church, Wallaroo 
 
 
 
 
 

2018 Generations in Jazz 

 

After receiving a B Grade 
from the Adelaide Choir 
Conductor at the end of 
last term, the Primary 
Choir is now working 
towards memorising all of 
the songs by the end of 
this term!  

Mr Graefe 

Kadina Memorial students joined over 5,100 students from across Australia to celebrate the 
sound of jazz at Mount Gambier’s annual ‘Generations in Jazz’ Festival on the weekend. 
As Performing Arts Coordinator Sandy Hahn was in Korea, Instrumental Music teacher 
Dominic Meehan accompanied us and conducted our performance. 
We packed the trailer in the pouring rain, drove to Mount Gambier against the wind and 
expected the weather to be horrendous, yet the sun shone and the rain stayed away for the 
rest of the weekend. The bus drive there was full of singing our competition pieces (a great 
practise technique!) and some other great tunes. Again we were hosted in the beautiful home 
owned by Lea Clark. On arrival we found two boxes of goodies, one gluten free, for us to enjoy. 
During the first night of the festival (the welcome concert) James Morrison performed with 
the incredible vocalist Patti Austin, the talented Jeff Clayton (alto saxophone), Nasrine 
Rahmani (percussion) and Shannon Barnett (trombonist). These were the main guest stars 
throughout the festival who featured in many performances. 
The second day was the biggest of the three as it was the day of performance for us. As we 
were warming up and getting ready for show time we were all really nervous, but thanks to 
our war cry, when we got up on stage we performed our hearts out and we think we did really 
well. The evening performance was the highlight of the trip for us, as the main show was a 
concert by the world renowned artists, The Cat Empire. They performed some of their biggest 
hits including 'Hello' and 'Still Young' and it was an explosive and memorable night for 
everyone.  
After an early wake-up call at 7:00am on Sunday, a pancake breakfast made by Chloe, a big 
clean-up and pack-up, we attended the morning workshop and a mini concert where the 
winning bands were announced.  
We then travelled the long journey home, fuelled by free Krispy Kremes and junk food, thanks 
to our bus drivers Sam Wittwer and Carol Saunders.  

 
 

‘Even though we were not the best band we are the happiest band!’ - Meg  
 

‘This was my second trip to Generations in Jazz and it was just as good as the first!’ – Conor 
 

‘We learnt a great quote in our workshop- 'teach me so I forget to think' which is really 
relevant to our improvement!’ – Arabella 
 

‘I really enjoyed the atmosphere of the concerts and how the festival brought musicians from 
all across the country (even from Tassie!) together’ - Brooke 
 

Special thanks go to Dom, Carol and Sam for taking us and looking after us all weekend, 
and also to Sandy for getting us ready! See you in 2019 Mt Gambier! 
 

Spotlight 



 

Mile End Athletics  

Tuesday of Week 11 last term saw the fourth and final involvement of Kadina Memorial with Athletics and Sports Days. 
Our 45 strong team made the trip to SANTOS Stadium at Mile End to compete against schools from the Riverland, Eyre 
Peninsula, Mid North, South East and Metro Adelaide.  When you consider the various regions we are competing 
against, it is the best of the best across the state and some tough competition. What made the day even harder was the 
35 degree sunshine that the students were met with. Having said that we as a school should be very proud of our 
athletes as they competed with great respect, not one complaint all day. As well as that students were willing and keen 
to fill in where needed and help with being officials.  
 
The results the students achieved for the day were excellent and we could not have come much closer without winning 
something! 
 

 BOYS GIRLS OVERALL 
1st Waikerie 369 Seymour 384 Grant 649 
2nd Kadina 368 Grant 347 Norwood Morialta 649 
3rd Norwood Morialta 344 Norwood Morialta 305 Kadina 643 
4th Far West 315 Far West 283 Far West 598 
5th Grant 302 Kadina 275 Waikerie 584 
6th Clare 279 Cedar 274 Clare 553 
7th Cedar 256 Clare 274 Cedar 530 
8th  Waikerie 215  

 

 
 

             
 



 

 

As well as some fantastic team results which saw us only 
seven points off winning and moving up a division we 
had some great individual results. 
 
1st Place Results 
Charlie Adams U15 Boys 800m 
Anthony Bagnato U14 Boys 1500m 
Montana Briggs U16 Girls Javelin 
Fin Hansen U16 Boys 800m 
Jack Hobbs Open Boys 400m 
Jonte Hunter-Price U15 Boys Javelin 
Nathan Jones Open Boys 2000m Steeplechase 
Taj Kleinig U15 Boys 1500m 
Ace Miller U16 Boys 400m 
Connor Nitschke U14 Boys High Jump 
Will Pearce U15 Boys Shot Put 
Brock Thomson U15 Boys High Jump 
Brock Thomson U15 Boys Triple Jump 
Havanah Zilm-Smith U14 Girls High Jump 
Havanah Zilm-Smith U15 Girls High Jump 
 
2nd Place Results 
Charlie Adams U15 Boys Relay 
Dylan Branford U15 Boys Relay 
Will Pearce U15 Boys Relay 
Brock Thomson U15 Boys Relay 
Connor Guerrero U14 Boys Relay 
Connor Knight U14 Boys Relay 
Will McKay U14 Boys Relay 
Tom Paddick U14 Boys Relay 
Kytana Buckskin U14 Girls Relay 
Lucy Johns U14 Girls Relay 
Havanah Zilm-Smith U14 Girls Relay 
Kayleigh May U14 Girls Relay 
Ryan Bull U14 Boys Discus 
Steff Goodwin Open Girls High Jump 
Steff Goodwin Open Girls Triple Jump 
Jack Hobbs Open Boys 1500m 
Jack Hobbs Open Boys 800m 
Jonte Hunter-Price U16 Boys Javelin 
Lachan Jones U16 Boys Shot Put 
Lachlan Jones U16 Boys Triple Jump 
Will McKay U14 Boys 800m 
Connor Nitschke U16 Boys High Jump 
Tom Paddick U14 Boys 100m 
Tom Paddick U14 Boys 200m 
Tom Paddick U14 Boys Long Jump 
Harry Platten Open Boys Shot Put 
Nickala Smith Open Girls Javelin 
Michayla Stevens U16 Girls High Jump 
Brock Thomson U15 Boys Long Jump 
Max Walsh Open Boys High Jump 
Max Walsh Open Boys Long Jump 
Amy Ward U16 Girls 90m Hurdles 
 
 
 

3rd Place Results 
Jack Hobbs Open Boys Relay 
Nathan Jones Open Boys Relay 
James Poole Open Boys Relay 
Max Walsh Open Boys Relay 
Nicole Burgan U16 Girls Triple Jump 
Oliver Garfield U14 Boys Triple Jump 
Shayla Herbert U14 Girls Javelin 
Shayla Herbert U14 Girls Shot Put 
Lucy Johns U14 Girls 400m 
Kayleigh May U15 Girls 100m 
Nathan Perkins U16 Boys 200m 
James Poole Open Boys 200m 
Faith Scholes U16 Girls Discus 
 
These are some amazing results, particularly so when 
you take note that some students are actually 
competing above their eligible age group. Well done!  A 
special mention goes out to our six students who 
achieved a standard. A standard is calculated based on 
the top 5% of results ever achieved at these events 
previously. Time and distances are then calculated from 
that, so you don’t necessarily have to win your event to 
achieve a standard.  It means you’ve produced a great 
result that only 5% of people in that age group have 
achieved previously. 
 
Standard winners: 
Jack Hobbs Open Boys 800m 2.06minutes 
Nathan Jones Open Boys 2000m Steeplechase 
7.09minutes 
Kayleigh May U15 Girls 100m 13.49 seconds 
Tom Paddick U14 Boys 100m 12.25 seconds 
Brock Thomson U15 Boys High Jump 1.72m 
Havanah Zilm-Smith U14 Girls High Jump 1.55m 
Havanah Zilm-Smith U15 Girls High Jump 1.58m 
 

Luke Driver 
Head of Health and Physical Education 
 

 
 

The next edition of the newsletter will feature the 
SAPSASA Softball reports and SAPSASA NYP Cross 
Country results. 



 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 

 

We had sunshine, plenty of books, parents, 
grandparents and friends to help us launch the 2018 
‘Premier’s Reading Challenge’ on Tuesday morning.   

 

 
We will feature a collage of Premier’s Reading Challenge 
photos in the next newsletter.  Thank you for your 
support, we enjoyed your visit. 

ICAS Maths & English Competitions 
Kadina Memorial School students will have an opportunity to participate in the International Competition and 
Assessments for Schools (ICAS) for English and Maths in Term 3.  
 

We welcome student participation in the event as it provides a ‘test’ environment experience in a nation-wide 
competition.  Schools and students receive comprehensive hard copy and online reports on their performance.  
Students also receive a certificate to recognise their achievement. 
 

There is an entry fee of $9.90 (including GST) for each competition to be paid to the Finance Office by Friday 8 
June 2018.  The ICAS English competition will be held on Tuesday 31 July and the ICAS Maths Competition is 
scheduled for Tuesday 14 August.  More information is available at www.eaa.unsw.edu.au/icas 
 

Please complete the Registration Form at the bottom of the page. 
Alix Hillebrand 
Kadina Memorial School Numeracy Coordinator 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

ICAS English Competition 2018.  Please return to the Finance Office by Friday 8 June 2018. 
 
Name:_________________________________ Care Group:  __________ 
 
I give permission for my child     to sit the ICAS English Competition on July 31, 
2018.  I enclose the entry fee of $9.90(incl GST). 
 

Parent Signature:  _________________________________ 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

ICAS Mathematics Competition 2018.  Please return to the Finance Office Friday 8 June 2018. 
 
Name:_________________________________ Care Group:  __________ 
 
I give permission for my child     to sit the ICAS Mathematics Competition on 
August 14, 2018.  I enclose the entry fee of $9.90(incl GST). 
 

Parent Signature:  _________________________________ 
 
 
 



 

 

DMC and School Notices 
Decision Making Committee 
The Kadina Memorial School Decision Making 
Committee is a representative committee consisting of 
staff, students and parents who meet each fortnight.  
The next DMC is scheduled for Term 2 Week 3, Monday 
14 May, 5pm in the Staff Room.  
 
Proposals for consideration: 
Proposal: Year 12 Food & Hospitality Tapas 
Date: Tuesday 5 June 
Proposer: Hanlie Truter and Adele Frost 
 
Proposal: Stage 1 Bushwalk 
Date: Wednesday 6 June to Friday 8 June 
Proposer: Luke Wood 
 
Proposal: Canteen Subway Day 
Date: Wednesday 20 June 
Proposer: Vicki Hartleib 
 
Artwork 

 
 

 
 

Canteen News 
Welcome back! We hope you enjoyed the break and 
we hope you have all received your “NEW” Green 
Winter Menu. 
 
Please remember to order your child’s lunch on time. 
We are having more and more late orders over the 
phone, making it difficult at times to prepare and 
organise your child’s lunch at such short notice. Qkr 
orders can be placed over a week in advance. We 
appreciate your cooperation with this matter. 
 
Please make sure your children know they have a lunch 
order. This helps us to ensure we can track and 
respond quickly if we need to find a missing order. We 
have between 100-250 lunch orders daily and 
unfortunately we may have an occasional one that 
seems to be missing.  
 
If you can help out in Canteen, even just from 12-1pm, 
please pop in and see us today, or ring Vicki on 
0419866471. Alternatively, complete the tear-off slip in 
this week’s newsletter. Your help is much appreciated. 
 
WHAT’S NEW? 
Coconut Chicken Curry   $6.00 
Sweet n Sour Pork   $6.00 
Beef Stroganoff    $6.00 
Shepherd’s Pie    $6.00 
 
TUESDAY SPECIAL is: 
Chicken Laksa    $5.00 
 
FRIDAY SPECIAL is: 
Wedges Day    $3.00 

- Add Gravy   .50c 
- Add Sweet Chilli   .30c 
- Add Sour Cream   .50c 
- Add Bacon, Cheese and Spring Onion  $1 

 
Please note: We have added slushies and iceblocks to 
Qkr as an ordering option for the little ones. They just 
need to bring their lunchbag up to the R-6 counter to 
collect these. Please talk to your child if you are using 
this option so they know to come up to collect it. 
 

Thanks  
Vicki Hartleib 
Canteen Manager 
 

 



 

Community News  

Copper Coast BMX Club:  2018 National ‘Come 
& Try Day, Sunday 27 May, Drain Road, 1.30pm-3pm.  
For further information please contact Lee Tremayne 
on 0439 505 284 or Andy Semmens on 0419 800 399. 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal: Alistair Williams 
Doswell Terrace (PO Box 346) 

KADINA SA 5554 
Phone: 8821 0100 

Fax: 8821 1058  
dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au  

www.kms.sa.edu.au  

The newsletter is published fortnightly and given to the youngest member of the family. Alternative ways of 
receiving the newsletter are e-mail (please send a request to dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au) or accessing on the 

school website at www.kms.sa.edu.au, facebook or Daymap Parent Portal. To access daymap please visit the 
website’s Contact Us or call the Front Office for assistance (8821 0100). 

 

To inform KMS that your child/children 
are absent or late with reason: 

 

1. Phone: 8821 0100 
2. Text: 0417 963 378 with name and class 
3. E-mail: dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au, or 
4. Write and sign a note in your child/ren’s diary. 

Calendar 
Scan QR 

Code to go to 
website 

 

TERM 2  
2018 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 3 14th May 
Yr 10 Mambray Bushwalk 
Partnership Meeting  
 Improvement Mtgs, 3.30pm 
DMC, 5pm 

15th May 
Yr 10 Mambray Bushwalk 
NAPLAN 
Yr 10 Youth Opportunities 
NLG’s – Early Closure  
EARLY CLOSURE 2:20pm 

16th May 
Yr 10 Mambray Bushwalk 
NAPLAN 
KMSC Captain mtg (lunch time) 

17th May 
NAPLAN 
Sport & Rec Mtg, 3.30pm 

18th May 
NAPLAN catch-up 
KO Touch 
Tabor University Visit 
SCSH Gym, CCSLC, 11.30am 

Week 4 21st May 
Yr 10 Mambray Bushwalk 
 
Primary KMSC mtg 
Middle KMSC mtg 

22nd May 
Yr 10 Mambray Bushwalk 
Yr 10 Youth Opportunities 

23rd May 
Yr 10 Mambray Bushwalk 
Yr 10 Start Smart Comm 
Bank Learning 
Bus Mtg, 5.30pm 
Governing Council mtg, 7pm 

24th May 
2019 World Challenge Info 
Session, 8.50am 
Senior KMSC mtg (lunch 
time) 
NEWSLETTER 

25th May 
SCSH Gym, CCSLC, 11.30am   

Week 5 28th May 
SAPSASA Football/Netball  
Adelaide Youth Orchestra 
visit. (27/5) 
Reconciliation Week Whole 
School Assembly, 10.15-
10.35am 
Stage1/ 2 Outdoor Ed 
Bushwalk, Mt Remarkable 
DMC, 5pm 

29th May 
SAPSASA Football/Netball 
Yr 10 Youth Opportunities 
 
 
 
 
Stage1/ 2 Outdoor Ed 
Bushwalk, Mt Remarkable 
Canteen Mtg, 2.15pm 

30th May 
SAPSASA Football/Netball 
Uni SA Visit, 10-12 
Parent Info Session, 6-7pm 
KMSC Captain mtg (lunch time) 
Senior Drama Play, 6.30-8pm, 
(venue to be confirmed) 
Stage1/ 2 Outdoor Ed 
Bushwalk, Mt Remarkable 

31st May 
SAPSASA Football/Netball 

1st June 
SAPSASA Football/Netball 
R-2 Reconciliation 
Assembly 11.50am-
12/.30pm 
Yr 3-6 Reconciliation 
Sharing Assembly, 2.10pm-
3pm 
SCSH Gym, CCSLC, 11.30am 

 

Kadina Memorial School Canteen: 
Yes, I am willing to volunteer in the school canteen in 
Term 2 on these days/dates:    
       
 

I am interested in helping out in the school canteen and 
would like more information, please contact me: 
 
Name:       
 
Child/ren’s name & Care Group:   
       
 
Mobile number:      
 
Email:       
 

Please cut out and return to Front Office, Canteen or 
child’s diary/communication book. 
 

mailto:dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.kms.sa.edu.au/
mailto:dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au
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